
 

 

 

 

January 2023 

 
Dear Parents and Carers, 

I am delighted to share with you the Ofsted report and key outcomes following our visit on 
November 14th and 15th. First and foremost, I want to extend a huge thank you to our 
students, families, and staff for the tremendous hard work and support you have provided 
over the past 16 months, contributing significantly to the creation of a school of which we 
are all genuinely proud. 

The inspection team was impressed by what they observed during their visit, and the 
enclosed information confirms the exceptional progress our school has made.  This 
endorsement further validates our shared mission aimed at improving the life chances of 
the children of Birkenhead. Our dedicated and committed staff have played a crucial role in 
this success, and I express my thanks to them. 

I also want to extend a huge thank you to each of you for your support throughout our rapid 
journey of improvement. Through our collaborative efforts, we now have confidence that 
we can continue to progress and build an outstanding school that serves the community of 
Birkenhead. Our students, whom we are immensely proud of, have risen to the challenge 
and continue to work hard in every aspect of school life. 

While the positive Ofsted report is a significant achievement, it also marks a pivotal point in 
our journey. We are not resting on our laurels; instead, we are using this as a springboard to 
propel BPS to even greater success. 

Your continued support is crucial as we strive to maintain and surpass the high standards, 
we have set for ourselves. Therefore, as we move forward, we will build on these strengths 
to ensure that each child is supported to achieve their full potential and enjoys their time 
and experiences with us. 

 I look forward to continuing to work closely with our governors, staff, students, parents, 
and carers to achieve our mission.  

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

Together, we can ensure that BPS continues to be a place where every child thrives 
academically, emotionally, and socially. Our journey is ongoing, and with your support, we 
are confident that the best is yet to come.  

Our collective efforts are making a difference, and we thank you once again for being an 
integral part of the BPS family. 

Best wishes,  

  

Peter Mee 

Head of School 


